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H.E.’s remarks at the Dhroopad’s event

Ambassador Blake
Embassy representatives 
distinguished guests 

Good  evening and as salamu alaikum

Dhroopad has given us a joyous occasion by hosting Bangamela-2012, the first of its kind in the American hemisphere. I want to take note of its enduring love for the Bangla speaking people spread across the world. The three day long events showcasing Bangladesh’s glorious culture as well as the discussion segment present a unique opportunity for the succeding generations of Bangladeshies living in the USA to know their beloved motherland better. 

I offer my congratulations to the organizers who have certainly travelled a long path since the idea of this festival was first mooted. 

Whenever I am asked as to what is the most precious strength of my nation, I can be blunt since the answer is obvious:  Our people and their enterprising capacity. When the then US first lady (the incumbent US Secretary of State) Mrs. Hillary Rodham Clinton first visited Bangladesh, around 17 years ago, her reaction was not a mere surprise. “The rest of the World has so much to learn from Bangladesh!”-her statement qualified as a consensus headline by the bunch of TV and newspaper reporters covering her trip. 
The hard working nature of our people has done us proud in a global context. 
Bangamela’s this year’s concept “Break the Barriers” truly embodies the liberal outlook in a Bangalee’s life. Chronicles of foreign tourists dating back to the pre-historic times demonstrate our tradition of  living in diversity. The diversity in our lives has largely contributed to  the flourishing of a popular culture that speaks of moderation and humanity . A quick glance of this festival’s contents-particularly the timeless creations of mystic gurus such as Lalon, Rabindranath and Nazrul- reassures this trend. We have a rare opportunity to project how their great works fall beyond all geographical confines to advance the idea of one humanity.  
The forces of globalization has brought Bangladesh much closer to the rest of the world meaning our diaspora’s greater involvement in  culture-to-culture intermingling. The opportunity given to the promising performers to perform alongside relatively popular names  would certainly boost the former’s confidence. This should also contribute to the making of tomorrow’s stars. I wish the young artistes all the success in their endeavour.       
As I meet our community on occasions such as today’s, I cannot help revisiting one simple fact. By custom, each nation sends one emissary to represent and further her interests on foreign soils: political, economic or cultural. This noble responsibility has brought me to this great country which surely earns me a living. However, broadly speaking, it would be an injustice to the institution of an “ambassador” if ever the work parameter is confined only to the woman or man who officially hoists the flag. Every single artist who devotes time to present culture before the global audiences is also a much trusted ambassador. 

My confidence goes up when my rank is placed alongside that band rather than in isolation.  
I thank you all.

Thank you  
